ENCORE Curriculum Committee Meeting Minutes, 11-8-2021, 1:00 -:2:00 pm

Members (0) present and (x) absent: (0) Chairperson Reta Lindstrom, (0) Tess Chedsey, (0)
John Markham, (x) John Ryan, (0) Kinga Sanders, (x) Frank Spence, (x) Tish Tarver, (x) Sue
Zerangue, (0) webmaster Craig Holt.

New Business:

The meeting was called to discuss the possibility of sending out a survey to members to gauge
their interest in attending winter, 2022 classes.

The classes are in three categories: face-to-face, online, and hybrid (part online, part face-to-
face. The surveys are to be returned to Tess Chedsey’s email within two weeks of receipt.

Craig Holt will post on the website and distribute to members’ email addresses.
Classes proposed are:

Monday AM: Humanist Discussions — Online
Monday PM: Contra Dance and Square Dance — Face to Face

Tuesday AM: Writing Exchange — Hybrid

Thursday AM: History of the Bible — Face to Face
Thursday PM: Drawing on the Right Side of the Brain — Face to Face

The winter term is from 01.10.2022 to 03.04.2022
There is a possibility of a genealogy class and the continuing online Happy Hour event.
Discussion of proposed spring 2022 classes followed with:

1. African Animals

2. Monday and Tuesday classes — the same as winter term. Classes will run for 8 weeks,
beginning February 28, 2022.

3. Writing Exchange will be from January 11 to March 1

4. Thursday Drawing class will be from January 13 to March 3

Tess to put notice in Newsletter that any in-person class attendee will be required to show
proof of vaccination and wear a mask (same as Senior Center admission requirements). Also,
be sure to check before class starts for any weather-related cancellations or changes. Check
college website for weather closures.

The college will be closed for Thanksgiving November 25 and 26, for Christmas December 20
— 26 and New Year from December 31 to January 3.
There will be no meeting in December.

Tess Chedsey, Secretary



